Centennial United Methodist Church

Administrative Council Meeting

Wednesday December 5th, 2012

7:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Freel, Chair

Andrea Hackett, Council Secretary

Marcy Bowie, Education

Bruce Baker, Vice-Chair, Worship

Gaylen Heaberlin, Finance, Financial Secretary

Jerry Olgren, Trustees

Dean Fiene, Membership Secretary, Alternate Lay Member to Annual Conference

Jim Denhart, Pastor-Parish Relations

Doris Heaberlin, United Methodist Women

Libby Hiatt, Lay Member to Annual Conference

Rev Medea Saunders, Pastor

Mel Visser

Carol Visser

Call to order and approval of minutes: Jeff Freel, Chair, called the meeting of the Administrative Council to order at 7:06 p.m.  Rev Saunders shared devotion. The previous meetings minutes were accepted as presented.

Treasurer’s Report: None presented, though Gaylen reviewed some figures

Old Business: None presented

New Business:  None presented

Committee Reports:
· Education: Marcy Bowie –1) New costumes were purchased for the play that can also be used for the live nativity.  2) There will be an ornament party during the hanging of the greens. 3) The Christmas program will be Sunday December 16th with a birthday party for Jesus following. 4) The Youth group will be volunteering at Seasons of Sharing at Bidwell Riverside on December 15th

· Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism:  No report presented.

· Membership: Dean Fiene – last reported membership total was 218 on 10/3/2012. Membership 12/5/2012 is 218.
· Missions: Andrea Hackett – 1) Food Pantry total items is 1866 items & $585 per Galen’s finance report. 2) Two couples, the Denharts and the Hiatts, faithfully serve at CFUM’s breakfast club Monday mornings. 3) The UNICEF Trick or Treating event was a success! Approximately 30 kids were present and $369 was collected. 4) The Thanksgiving dinner event was well attended with about 15 people. Feedback is positive and we will continue this event. 5) We will be sponsoring a family through the Mitchellville Elementary for Christmas.

· Worship:  Bruce Baker – 1) posts are scheduled well into 2013. 2) The Christmas Eve services will be held at 7 and 11 p.m. 3) The Cantata will be Dec 23rd during service. 4) The Hanging of the Greens event was well attended. 5) A survey will be conducted to determine if the Summer worship hours meets the congregations needs.

· Memorial: No Report

· Finance: Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) The Finance Campaign is almost wrapped up and looks to be about the same as 2012 for monetary though there are less families pledging.

· Financial Secretary:  Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) One report provided – the November 30th 2012 Financial Secretary Report.  2) About 1/3 of the roof cost has been pledged.

· Trustees: Jerry Olgren – 1) Looking into options for using the gazebo during the holiday season possibly life size silhouettes for a Nativity scene 2) reviewing the sound system for the nursery during service 3) The committee will have an entire committee meeting before the end of the year.

· Pastor Parish: Jim Denhart – 1) September 20,2012 the committee met with the district superintendent, Rev. David Weesner concerning Rev Bob Cook’s resignation as of Oct.1. Rev. Weesner stressed the confidential nature of our meeting. Our options were discussed.  We made it clear that a different pastor each Sunday or sharing a pastor with another charge were not options. We shared our church’s strengths, needs, and expectations. We gave him 4 qualifications for a new pastor. Rev Weesner assured us he would do his best to meet our needs. We decided on the approach to informing the congregation and recognizing Bob’s contributions to our church.  2) October 10, 2012 Rev, Weesner introduced the committee to Pastor Medea Saunders. He gave us her broad background and explained how she would meet the unique needs of our church. He was very positive in his assessment of our church and Pastor Medea going forward. 3) Jim has set up the background check procedure with Lexis/Nexis and is awaiting the return of consent forms. Once they are received, the background checks will be completed and sealed and filed in our safety deposit box.

· Nominations: Rev Saunders – 1)Rev Saunders presented the 2013 Committees, Work Area and Administrative Board. There were a few corrections and it was accepted as corrected.

· Communications: Libby Hiatt – 1) Of 53 letters sent out there were 12-15 responses to verify data for members. 2) Jeff has a new birthday & anniversary list that will be sent for the newsletter use once a month. 3) Jeff will maintain the website and physical calendar for the church. 

· UMW: Doris Heaberlin – 1) there are 2013 calendars available in the narthex 2) 52 kits were made for ingathering 3) the Bazar was a success with a profit. The expenses were higher and there were more people.  Helen Six has an area of items and donated all the profits towards the roof fund. 4) The monthly dinner day is posted for 2013 5) there will be a potluck Dec 6th for Christmas and Rev Saunders is conducting the program. 6) Dec 13th the UMW will be volunteering

· UMYF:  No report presented.

· Lay Leader:  No report presented.

· Lay Member to Annual Conference: Libby Hiatt – No report presented.

· Rev Saunders: 1) 2 new families have been attending. 1 was word of mouth and the 2nd is new to the area. 2) Looking into getting contact with the youth 

· Jeff Freel: 1) First Committee Meeting for 2013 is scheduled for January 9th 2013 at 7 p.m. 2) There was a wedding as a curtsey to the Bondurant church. No funds were received and Gaylen will research. It was determined to pay Libby for her time as normal.

· Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting of the Administrative Council will be February 6th 2013 at 7 pm.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Hackett

